TOWN of PORTOLA VALLEY
Town Hall: 765 Portola Road, Portola Valley, CA 94028 ~ Tel: (650) 851-1700


NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING TO CONSIDER A REQUEST FOR AMENDMENTS TO CONDITIONAL USE PERMITS AND ARCHITECTURAL AND 
SITE DEVELOPMENT REVIEW

Applicant: Neely Family/Spring Ridge LLC
555 Portola Road- Commonly known as the Spring Ridge Winery 
Assessor’s Parcel Number is 076-340-110

Notice is hereby given that the Planing Commission of the Town of Portola Valley will hold a public hearing, via teleconference, on Wednesday, November 3, 2021 at 7:00 p.m. to consider the request from the Neely Family/Spring Ride Winery, located at 555 Portola Road (076-340-110) for the following:
 
1. Amendments to Conditional Use Permits to allow wine sales, tasting and events 
2. Architectural and Site Development Review of the following site modifications:
· Sign in public right-of-way
· Driveway widening and parking lot improvements
· Fence modifications and new entry gate
 
The project has been deterimined to be exempt from the California Environmental Quality Act (CEQA) under Section 15303 of the CEQA Guidelines (construction or conversion of new small facilities or structures).  The determination is supported by a traffic operation study, biological resources and noise study.

	Planning Commission Meeting

	Wednesday, November 3, 2021  7:00 pm

	Meeting ID:  829 9207 7402             Passcode: 470631



To Join Zoom Video Meeting:
Go to Zoom.com – Click Join a Meeting – Enter the Meeting ID and Passcode

To Phone into Zoom Meeting:				 
1-669-900-6833 Local						
1-888-788-0099 Toll-free	Enter same Meeting ID and Passcode
				
Remote Public Comments: 
Meeting participants are welcome to submit public comments in writing in advance of the meeting. Please send an email to planning@portolavalley.net and reference “Neely Winery” in the subject line. Public comments received by 12:00 pm the day of the meeting will be distributed to the Planning Commission prior to the meeting. All received questions and comments will be included in the public record for the project. Members of the public can ask provide comments at the meetig using the “raise your hand” feature in the Zoom platform.  

Additional information is available on the Town’s website at www.portolavalley.net/projects 

Dated:   October 21, 2021					Laura Russell
							Planning and Building Director

[bookmark: _GoBack]* Remote Meeting Covid-19 Advisory:On September 16, the Governor signed AB 361, amending the Ralph M. Brown Act (Brown Act) to allow legislative bodies to continue to meet virtually during the present public health emergency. AB 361 is an urgency bill which goes into effect on October 1, 2021. The bill extends the teleconference procedures authorized in Executive Order N-29-20, which expired on September 30, 2021, during the current COVID-19 pandemic and allows future teleconference procedures under limited circumstances defined in the bill. Portola Valley Town Council and commission and committee public meetings are being conducted electronically to prevent imminent risks to the health or safety of attendees. The meeting is not available for in-person attendance. Members of the public may attend the meeting by video or phone linked in this agenda.
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